Authorities, Colleagues,

The beginning of the LCGT construction is a very important date for the world-wide community of gravitational wave research. This is a major step towards the common objective of creation of gravitational wave astronomy.  
In my capacity of Director of the European Gravitational Observatory since January 2011, I have had the honour and pleasure of interacting with the LCGT project and in general with the GW researches carried out in Japan ever since the beginning of my mandate. 

The first formal act of my Direction was the signature of an agreement between the Institute of Cosmic Ray Research of Tokyo and EGO.

The first international bilateral meeting organized by EGO was in Tokyo.

The new project coordinated by EGO supported by the European Commission concerns the exchange of scientists between European groups involved in the Einstein telescope project and Japanese scientists involved in LCGT.

These facts are a solid indication of the interest and already existing high level of collaboration between LCGT and EGO.
I would like to congratulate the Japanese community for this brilliant start of construction, and   at the same time to renew the full availability of EGO to provide technical and scientific support to your ambitious project.

All my best wishes for the greatest success!

